
 

Marisa Fratt 

Marisa Fratt has been with the City of Victorville for 18 years and was 

recruited to the Animal Care & Control team in 2011, starting as an Animal 

Control Dispatcher. Through the years she has moved through various 

positions and was promoted Animal Care & Control Supervisor in 2022. 

She has been instrumental in developing community outreach programs, 

maintaining data and reporting, and obtaining grants including the PAS 

grant which reduced barriers for the homeless individuals within our city 

allowing them to be sheltered with their animal and provides veterinary 

care, vaccinations, spay and neuter, food and housing for pets and their 

owners in the city's Wellness Center.  

Most recently Marisa has been part of the team creating the City of 

Victorville's first animal shelter. In 2023, the shelter they had been 

contracted with since 1963 closed its doors with 30 days’ notice. Along 

with her team, the development of an emergency animal shelter occurred 

in May 2023 using space the city already had. Through tremendous efforts 

and coordination, the permanent Victorville Animal Care & Adoption 

Center opened in December 2024. 


